Garden planning with Rory Harding, Toiora Sunday 23th May 21 
More than a dozen residents gathered to walk around our site with Rory Harding last weekend. Rory was clearly taken with our site and enthusiastic about its potential. Over the next 90 minutes or so, we walked about, talking through ideas and planning out spaces as we went, working loosely from the most recent plan for  the garden spaces put together by the garden and landscape group ( on display in the Common house). 
As it all begins with compost, perhaps best to start there! 
1.Rory recommended a series of 1.5 x 1.5 m bins, arranged along the back concrete wall as already begun. He encouraged us to work out how much compose we need for the year, and plan accordingly. Materials for this are kitchen scraps that need a high carbon sink made up of leaves ( yes, we need more!), straw, shredded paper, compostable cardboard ( ie that which is low on glue/ no plastic linings etc), etc. He likes solid sides to maintain the moisture. Worms can go right to the sides and they will ‘migrate forth and back’. 
With this system, you only need to turn it once. Rory adds material in layers to the very top, then inverts this into the adjacent bay. The resultant product is crumbly, homogenous mulch for gardens.  Covering the heaps helps regulate the moisture content. 
He suggested that we trim back the overhanging trees / shrubs in the Town belt, and put these through a chipper to use for paths etc. 
2) He recommended we a) flatten/smooth out our currently designated vege garden site, then 
a) that we bring in a truckload of certified organic compost ( source: Foot’s haulage / Woodland products) – he suggested we estimate for 20 sq metres, we would need at least 3 cm / year etc. 
b) that we plan a series of beds travelling roughly north to south in that designated ‘Vege Garden area’. These would be around 1 m to 75 cm wide with 45 cm paths between, mad up of a layer of untreated sawdust or chips. ( Sources: Eco Tree care in Sawyers bay - $260 for 6 cm m , or a friendly arborist: Gay has one contact she will pursue). 
c) that we layer this vege garden area up a bit, with a gentle slope off to the side for run off. We might like to use some low plants for an edge all around or a low fence. Rory doesn’t recommend planting right up to the edge of the fence. He suggested that cardboard could be used against the existing fences to block cooch etc growing through. 
Rory is a ‘no till’ gardener, saying that the ‘no till’ method is coming into line with soil science, which emphasizes fungi etc which digging disrupts. With most plants, on harvest, he leaves the roots in the soil to keep feeding the soil as they decompose, adding to the garden. 
NB: Essentially, we are aiming for a layer of compost on top of the existing soil across the whole vege area of at least 10 cm with 10 cm bark on the same level for paths between. 
3) the Bike shelter/ Brick wall area would be ideal for a dwarf plum tree and a couple of apple trees. Rory suggests that using modern root stock, we would get 60% of the potential crop within 3 years. 
3) the propogation area – suggested site; outside the container: Rory thought we could put up a couple of posts and run a 2.4 m roof between these, with benches underneath. He suggested that our houses would be ideal for germinating seeds and plants could be hardened off under this cover before being planted out. 
4) other plants: creeping comfrey is a great ground cover and helps everything: a good addition to the compost as well. Thyme and groundcover herbs; flaxes; rainbow grass ( a native). 
He envisaged a number of different apple and feijoa cultivars, which could be planted in the middle of the wider part of the ‘fruit tree’ area. 
5). Rory suggested that along the drive on the main entrance, we could plant 7 ‘Unique’ Feijoas, the variety that he has outside his place on George St. They would benefit from the heat of the bitumen drive and produce well, as well as flowering beautifully.  
6) we also canvassed his views on the ‘Memorial arch’ area. Kristin may recall more of that conversation! 
( NB: as a note, Pip commented that having simply forked her soil, allowing the compost she put on top to ‘drift into the gaps’ created by the fork, the soil health is demonstrably improved after only 8 weeks- !! inspiring. Check it out off High Street!) 
Draft notes written by Marianne with hopeful contributions from Pip and others. 
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